CITY OF BUTLER



MICHAEL E. WALTER

Accounts & Finance

ROBERT A. DANDOY

Public Safety

KENNETH E. BONUS

Streets & Public Improvement

JEFFREY W. SMITH

Parks/Recreation & Public Property

BARBARA E. HALL Controller

AARON F. BONUS Treasurer

ROBERT S. O'NEILL Chief of Police

CHRISTOPHER K. SWITALA Chief of Fire

MELINDA F. GALL City Clerk

THOMAS E. BRETH City Solicitor

JOHN E. EVANS Zoning & Code Management Officer

GARY A. BONELLI Health Inspector

JOSEPH L. GRAY, P.E. Municipal Engineer

NEWS RELEASE

Beginning on Saturday, April 3, 2021, residents of the City may begin disposing of leaves at a designated area in the City's Memorial Park. The City has issued the following guidelines pertaining to use of the area.

Signs will direct users to the designated area that will be open from 8:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., Mondays through Fridays, and from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on weekends and holidays. The area is scheduled to be open through the month of April. Only the designated area may be used for leaf disposal.

Leaves will be added to an existing compost area. They must be removed from plastic bags, and no materials used to carry the leaves are to be left at the leaf drop area. The area is to be used for disposal of leaves only. Dumping of brush, rubbish, and garbage is prohibited.

The curbside collection service is provided by the City's Streets Department. Residents may call the department at (724) 285 - 8440 when all the leaves have fallen in their neighborhood or for more information.

Mindy F. Gall City Clerk March 17, 2021

